EPIC        NEW YORK STATE SENIOR PRESCRIPTION PLAN
P.O. BOX 15018, ALBANY, NY 12212-5018


                                 1-800-332-3742


Dear EPIC Member:

As a result of a change in NYS Law, as of October 1, 2010, EPIC only provides secondary coverage for drug claims that are approved by your Medicare Part D drug plan unless a coverage determination and two levels of Medicare appeals have been denied by your Part D plan. Your physician can contact EPIC to request temporary coverage (up to a 90-day supply of the drug) to allow access to drugs while the appeals are processed and evaluated by Part D plans. Your physician also can change the drug to one that is covered by your Part D plan.  If you are exempt from Part D, this change in EPIC policy does not affect you.
EPIC will continue to:

· Pay for Medicare Part D deductibles, co-payments and coverage gap (donut hole) claims for drugs that are on their Part D plan drug list (formulary).

· Provide immediate primary coverage for drugs in categories that are excluded from Medicare Part D coverage (e.g. benzodiazepines, barbiturates, etc).

To ensure your drugs are covered by your Part D Plan:

· Show your Medicare Part D plan enrollment card to your pharmacist, doctors and health care providers so that they know what Medicare Part D plan you are enrolled in. Tell them that your Medicare Part D plan is your primary drug coverage and EPIC is secondary coverage for drugs that are covered by Part D.

· Show your doctor any Part D plan covered drug list (formulary) information that you receive from your plan to help them select drugs for you that are covered by your Part D plan.

· Make sure you know whether drugs prescribed for you are covered by your Part D plan before you leave your doctor’s office.

If your doctor prescribes a drug that is not covered by your Medicare Part D plan:

· Show this letter to your pharmacist to find out why your Medicare Part D plan denied your drug.   
- over -
· Ask your doctor to complete a Medicare Part D Coverage Determination Request Form and submit it to your Part D plan.  This form requires diagnosis and medical information and must be signed by your doctor. 

· Advise your doctor that if your coverage determination request is denied by your Part D plan, two additional levels of appeals (redetermination and reconsideration) must be submitted and denied before EPIC can cover the drug as the primary payer.

· Ask your doctor to call EPIC to submit a Temporary Coverage Request (available after October 1, 2010) that will allow you to receive up to a 90-day supply of the drug from EPIC while the appeals process is underway. 
You will maximize your savings by ensuring that your prescription drugs are covered by your Medicare Part D plan. If you are not immediately affected by this change, please keep this letter for future reference.  Call the EPIC Helpline at 1-800-332-3742 (TTY 1-800-290-9138) if you have questions, or contact your local Office for the Aging to talk to a counselor about the changes.  
Sincerely,









Alan Ball








Acting Director
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